High School Board Report November 18, 2024

The Food Production Class started their PBL project for their Take-N-Bake
business. The class had made pizzas and will be making some other take and
bake meals this semester. Last year they sold White Cheddar Mac & Cheese
with Herbed Bread Crumbs was a new delicious dish. They also made Mom's
Lasagna, and Chicken Divine Pasta.

On November 15th and 16th our Drama Department presented the Fall Play of
Chickenheart. The students did a great job performing and huge shout out to the
students and Ms. Konecne for all of their hard work.

As of today, all of the Winter Sports are in action. We will be having meet the
team night this Friday and invite everyone to come out and attend. The
Letterman are doing their annual Canned Food Drive and encourage a donation
as the price of admission to help out our local food pantries.

Our teachers had 405 different conferences with parents. Mrs. O’Donnell had
parent meetings with the freshman and seniors. We distributed ISASP testing
information and went over transcripts with families. Out of all of those
conferences, 33% of our students were represented.

Our FFA had another successful Fruit Sales. Everyone looks forward to the
delivery of the fruit every year at the beginning of December. Students sold over
$28,000 of fruit. We would like to thank the community for their generosity and
the support of our programs!

We have enough student interest in an EMT program and we will beginning that
with NICC later this month. This is a great opportunity for our students and
Community.

At our last inservice, staff discussed our District Career and Academic Plan and
the changes this year. We began to examine the courses we teach and what
levels of Workbased learning are embedded into our classes. Staff also began
tracking Career and College activities students have done this year that includes
job shadows, NICC events, business tours, and other similar experiences.



